STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 21 NOVEMBER 2011
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Richard Leonard


	Public:
	4


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 


No questions raised by the public at this time.

453
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies from Cllr Cyster, Cllr Andrea Gardner and Cllr Giles
454
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations of interest.
455
Minutes of the last meeting 


The minutes were approved and signed relating to the meeting held 17 October 2011.  



Matters arising – None.
456
Movies on the Move – Funding update from Rosemary Wilson


Rosemary Wilson explained that due to a loss being made on some films, 2 people from the 
May film had offered to help to try and keep MOTM going.  One person had offered to speak 
to Chipping Norton Theatre to understand why expenses had increased so much.  However, 
it has become apparent that in order to break even they would need to sell between 50-60 
tickets for each film and this was unlikely given that the largest audience to date was 46 
people for the showing of ‘Atonement’ and the last film had an audience of just 17 people.  
Due to the large increase in costs it was unfortunate but MOTM would have to close and 
Rosemary had resigned as Administrator as of 17 November 2011.  Rosemary went on to say 
that the offer from SBPC to underwrite any loss to a maximum of £500 could have helped 
support 6 months worth of films; however, she could not accept it knowing that the service 
was going to make a loss.  Cllr Dyer asked whether a change in venue would help but 
Rosemary said this would not have an impact on expenses.  


Rosemary went on to say that there was the possibility of setting up a film club which would 
require village activity to raise funds to buy equipment.  The only expense then would be the 
licences for the films (approx. £70 per film) and rental for the hall.   Rosemary was going to 
put a note in the Barton Bulletin asking whether anyone would be interested in setting this 
up with her help.  



Cllr Dyer said that is was sad about the closure but the council would be interested in 
supporting a film club if this was set up.  
457
Reports from County or District Councillors (Appendix A)

Arthur Goffe (District Councillor) reported that the ford at Mill Lane will need repairing; this 

follows a refuse lorry getting stuck in the ford and being unable to get out.  The OCC would 
be approached about this.  He also mentioned problems with speeding cars up 
Worton 
Road and Enstone Hill (Westcote Barton) which would be reported to Chris Jones.

458
Parish Plan

It has been nearly seven years since the last parish plan and therefore it was time to develop the plan with the community.

RESOLVED

THAT, Cllr Dyer would ask for volunteers to form a parish plan committee via the Barton Bulletin.

459
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

The clerk had received correspondence from NHS about a forthcoming ‘Blood Donation’ 
session 
in Middle Barton.  It was discussed whether this information should be put onto the 
parish council website.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would put this information onto the website and ask if the NHS has an 
annual schedule.

A forthcoming ‘Getting to grips with Finance’ course is being run on the 31st January for 
any 
councillor interested in participating.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would re-forward the e-mail containing details of the course to all 
councillors.


It was discussed whether the council wanted to spend money on a graffiti kit that helps to 
remove graffiti.  


RESOLVED


THAT, the information about the kit would go into the circulation box for further 
consideration.

The SLCC is holding their AGM on 29th November for anyone that would be interested in 
attending.  Currently no one is attending.
460 
Circulation Folder 


Donation request for Royal British Legion Repatriation Memorial Bell.

RESOLVED


THAT, the council would not donate towards the fund as it would not directly benefit the 
community.

Further concerns were raised in relation to the empty dwelling at 18 Farriers Road which has 
fallen further into disrepair.  The District Council and Environmental Health Service were 
contacted 18 months ago and two years previous to that but unfortunately they can take no 
action.  It was discussed as to whether the council could write directly to the owner of the 
property and use the land registry search to obtain the owner’s contact address.

RESOLVED

THAT, it was proposed and seconded that up to £50 would be made available to cover the 
cost of the land registry search.   

461
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Youth Groups 


Girl Guides will be undertaking a trip to London and therefore a donation is likely to 
be requested. 
 (b)
Affordable Housing

Status to date is that Cottsway Homes had asked for feedback in relation to the 
proposed plans for 8 dwellings on the North Street site (near Carpenters Arms) that 
were on display during the last parish meeting and since then have been available in 
the shop.   Cllr Dyer had received some feedback relating to the hedge and making 
sure that if it goes to planning that the hedge is safe and that it is kept in a good 
state during the building work.

At this point the following feedback was received from members of the public that 
were present:-


1.
Even though the site access is in a 30mph speed limit zone, the visibility 


splay at this point should take into consideration that the cars actually enter 

this area of the village at 40mph not 30mph.

2.
Access to the site needs to be made easy for refuse trucks/lorries and large 

vehicles to ensure that do not end up parking on the road (B3040) 


which would be extremely dangerous.  



One member of the public asked whether this was the only site being considered.  
Cllr Dyer confirmed that it was.  It was made clear that the parish council had 
preferred the Worton Road site; however, this site had subsequently been 
withdrawn.   Cllr Leonard reiterated that the ORCC had asked for land to be offered 
and following this, the North Street site was the only site that had been considered 
acceptable.



Cllr Dyer recommended that residents should continue communication between 
Cottsway Homes and WODC and any past comments/feedback should be re-
submitted.  She also made the public aware that they would need to respond to any 
planning application that comes out. 


462

Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
Cllr Henderson reported that an Ofsted inspection had taken place but no results were available at present.  

Cllr Henderson said he had been approached by 3 members of the public who were concerned about the school closing and a further 6 children wanting to leave the school.  He told them to contact Cllr Hudspeth direct with their concern.  

Cllr Henderson reported that Year’s 4/5 have just come back from a successful trip to Glasbury.
b) Highways, pavements and verges
Road closure between Middle Barton and Hopcrofts Holt due to take place on the 1st and 2nd December.
Comments had been made by residents of South Street about the excellent way staff had conducted themselves throughout the resurfacing work that took place w/c 24th October.

RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would contact Andrew Madigan to commend the staff on their excellent efforts during the resurfacing work.

Cllr Henderson to approach Dan Wigs about the state of the Docks.
c) Transport - The Chair. 


New timetable available for service 90. Details available on the notice board and website.  

d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
ROSPA report on the safety checks on the play equipment to go into the circulation box.
e) Arts and Leisure

Nothing to report
463
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson
464
Finances 


a) 
Report from Finance Sub Committee of its meeting including urgent 



business meeting and precept update





During the last Finance meeting the budget from last year was reviewed and 


the budget for 2012 was proposed to be set at £15,000.  This is a slight 



increase in last year’s figure of £13,000, however, consideration had to be 


made for proposed expenditure relating to footpath maintenance – the 



Dock (£3,000), Jubilee Celebrations (£2,000) and the Alice Marshall Hall 



(unknown cost at present).  The aim is provide donations for organisations 


that are popular in the village, however, allocation of funding must be fair 


and accommodate the community as a whole.



The account balances are: Reserves £20,855.43 and Current Account 



£10,805.19.  Budget forecast for 2012 is £29,390 with any expenditure over 


and above the precept being taken out of the reserves.




MUGA funding – it was proposed and seconded that the council would 



contribute £2,000 to support the grant application for this project.



RESOLVED




THAT, the clerk would send a letter/e-mail to David Monk to confirm the 


contribution of £2,000 towards the grant.    



The Finance committee were unsure what costs to allow for the 
winter 



emergency plan.  Purchasing extra snow equipment had been discussed and 


Eric Probbitts had been approached about helping to clear snow.  He had 


said he would be happy to clear snow on behalf of the council; however, he 


would need to hire a tractor from Chase Taylor as his tractor was unable to 


carry a snow plough on the front and salt distributor on the back.  It was 


understood that the Highways are responsible for the main road but that 


the council are concerned about clearing road junctions clear.



RESOLVED



THAT, further enquiries need to be made with regards the best way 



forward.



The Diamond Jubilee committee had approached SBPC about purchasing 


commemorative coins for the children (age 0-12 yrs) in the village to 



celebrate the occasion.  During the recent Finance meeting it was decided 


that the number of children that would qualify for the coin would need to be 


established to know how much funding would be required.  






During this evening’s meeting further discussions were had about the 



qualifying age of the children and it was decided that all children between 


the ages of 0-18 should receive a commemorative coin.



RESOLVED



THAT, Cllr Dyer would put a note in the Barton Bulletin asking people with 

children between the ages of 0-18 years old to register their child(ren) via 

the SBPC website.  




Insurance and licensing relating to the Diamond Jubilee celebrations was 


discussed and whether it was the responsibility of the Parish Council.  Cllr 


Dyer said that the Diamond Jubilee committee were looking into insurance 


themselves.  Cllr Leonard mentioned the possible need for an events licence.  



RESOLVED



THAT, Cllr Dyer would discuss with the Diamond Jubilee committee.     


b) 
Accounts for Payment 


(i) To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     November 2011)





RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed agreed.  
465
To receive items for next agenda

Bowls Club request for donation

Parish Plan



Emergency Plan (Snow)

Diamond Jubilee


Affordable Housing to remain 
466
AOB
467
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19th December 2011 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.

1



  Signed .............................................


